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What Makes an EƯective Lions Leader? 

IPDG Jim Patterson 

 

I did some research on the internet about being an eƯective leader and found an absolute flood of 
opinions: “The 5 P’s of EƯective Leadership”, “The 10 C’s of EƯective Leaders”, “12 Characteristics 
of an EƯective Leader” and on-and-on. I found nearly 50 diƯerent opinions of what it takes to be an 
eƯective leader.   After skimming a bunch of these articles, I decided they were all right and they 
were all wrong.  Being a Lions leader takes a diƯerent skill set than a business leader.  So here is 
what I think it takes to be an eƯective Lions leader. 

1. Stop Defeating Yourself– One of the worst traits a leader can have is thinking they aren’t good 
enough or no one wants to hear their opinion. But the worst self-defeating thought is that you 
don’t know how to lead. When that happens, you’re beaten before the race starts. Of course, 
you know how to lead – you just need help recognizing that fact. 



News Flash!  Everyone has doubts – I speak from experience – I have often stood in front of a 
group of Lions, and thought, “What the heck am I doing here?” 

You and I joined Lions for an important reason.  Becoming a leader helps you get that reason out 
in front.  Your reason – your vision – is what is important.  Quit letting doubt prevent you from 
sharing your vision of service. Leadership is doing what you know is right. 

2. Be Courageous – Take all those doubts and put them in the back of your mind and take a deep 
breath.  Then step to the front.  Notice I didn’t say eliminate the doubts.  Those doubts are there 
to keep you on your toes – nagging you to do your best. But you can’t let doubt control your 
actions.  Having the courage to take a leadership role pays enormous dividends.  Every ball 
player steps to the plate expecting to hit a home run. But even if that player strikes out seven 
out of ten at-bats they’re still hailed as a hero.  Every leader will stumble somewhere along the 
way – maybe even fall.  So what?  Failure is not final; it’s just one step on the road to success – 
ask any baseball player. 
 

3. Prepare Yourself as Best You Can – Learn all you can about your club, your district and LCI.  
You can’t know everything and something will come up that throws you.  The best thing to know 
is where to go or who to ask to find the answer.  But learning also pays double personal 
dividends because you become a better Lion and a better leader. 

 

4. Be Honest – The absolute worst thing you can do is pass on bad information or a wild guess.  
It’s impossible to know everything so when you don’t know, say you don’t know but that you will 
find out.  And then go and find out and report back. 

 

5. Talk to Your People – Communication is the grease on the wheels of any organization.  I cannot 
stress this enough!  LCI sends an absolute flood of emails to club, district and state leaders. 
Some leaders keep everything to themselves – they seem to have this need for secrecy.  I am 
convinced that is wrong.  A good leader informs their membership and asks for opinions and 
help.  Keeping members who have busy personal lives reminded of important Lions events and 
news is vital to your organization’s health. 

 

6. Do the Small Things – This was a lesson I needed to be taught.  I’d always believed folks didn’t 
join Lions to be rewarded.  A good friend of mine encouraged me to start writing thank-you 
notes.   I soon learned that a hand-written thank-you note is more valuable than gold or 
diamonds. People may not “expect” to be thanked but they are gratified when you do it.  And 
they are more inclined to help someone else down the road. Seize every opportunity to thank 
and reward those who did you a favor, did an excellent job, or showed you a kindness. 

There you have it, my take on eƯective leadership.  None of these things are terribly 
complicated or diƯicult but they do take some of your time.  But it will be time well spent.   

Notice I didn’t say anything about goals, objectives, missions, or drives.  I’ll leave that to you.  
But if you can’t do these 6 things well, you will never accomplish your goals.   

 



 

 

 
February 2025 Bear Lake Camp Report/District Newsletter 

 
Steve Glazier District 11E1 Bear Lake Camp Chairperson 

 
 
Hi Fellow Lions! 
I’m repeating some Bear Lake Camp activity dates that were in the January District Newsletter in 
case you missed it and added some new ones. So now you can better plan your busy schedule. 
     
ICE PLUNGE FUNDRAISER was February 1st. and a huge success. The Ice Plunge revenue total to 
date is approximately $20,000 for the day; a record breaking year amount. Thank you to those from 
our district that donated to the Ice Plunge. But a special mention and Thank You to three people 
who went above and beyond for support of the Ice Plunge: Janalee McClure from the White Cloud 
Club, and Pam Schroeder and Dan Gibbon from the Onekama Club.  There were initially 37 signed 
up and paid in advance enthusiastic participants for this event. However, with temperatures in the 
mid-twenties by 3:00 PM the field narrowed down to 30 taking part in the Polar Plunge which 
included myself as a novice first time jumper. I prepped myself before I left for Bear Lake by 
watching TITANIC (LOL). Jumping into the icy water in 25 degree temperature was exhilarating and 
breath taking. I had no clue what to expect when that first body part touched the icy water 
immediately followed by what I knew would be complete immersion. There was initially exhilaration 
being in front of a crowd cheering for you, followed by anticipation and a fear factor of the 15 foot 
deep frigid water  and finally a debate with myself  as I stood there knowing that I could walk the 
dock back to shore and dip my foot in the water filled kids pool (for those less adventurist)  and still 
qualify for the free T-shirt and medal.            
                                                                                                                                 
So, I took a leap of faith, survived and looking forward to doing it again next year!   I think the look on 
my face and my jump style in the picture says it all…...     
 



         
 
I should mention for anyone wishing to join me next year. For safety there were four firemen divers in 
the water, an on-site ambulance and medic on the grounds 
 
On a more serious topic, some of you may not be aware the Houghton Lake Lions Club is dissolving. 
While we are saddened by the news, we are honored that they chose Lions Bear Lake Camp as part 
of their legacy with a $3500 donation. 
 
REGISTRATION FOR SUMMER KIDS CAMP OPENED January 1, 2025 
                                                                                                        
CAMP GENERAL PUBLIC OPEN HOUSE July12, 2025   Open for tours 2:00 to 5:00 Pm 

 
NOTE: LIONS OF MICHIGAN BEAR LAKE OPEN HOUSE WEEKEND, exclusive for all lions throughout 
our state will be in September 2025 but date has not yet been confirmed. Tracy has again offered 
Free meals and lodging on Friday Night, provided for all attendees from our district due to distance. 
What an affordable great weekend to experience all this camp has to offer:  Indoor Activities, Zip 
Lining, 50 Foot Rock Wall Climb, Dock Fishing, Archery, Challenge Course experience, camp tours, 
comradery with fellow lions and more…..   
 
Let’s try to beat our district attendance of six last year by promoting this to our clubs. 
                                                                                                                   
VISUALLY IMPAIRED AND BLIND YOUTH CAMP July 13 – 19, 2025 Provides outdoor activities like 
climbing the rock tower, kayaking and many other outdoor activities. 
 
DEAF AND HARD OF HEARING CAMP July 20 – 26, 2025 Offers an environment with many outdoor 
adventures and activities plus team building and leadership development opportunities. 
 
Just a reminder if you know of a child eligible for “visually impaired or deaf and hard of hearing 
camp” this summer made affordable by Michigan Lions or any of the other available activities on 
the website (lions bear lake camp.org) their parents can register directly online, contact their local 
Lions Club, Bear Lake Camp directly or myself for further assistance or questions. The cost for the 
visually impaired or deaf and hard of hearing camp week is only $40 which is often paid by the 
referring Lions Club. 
                                                                                                        



Other Upcoming Events and Fundraisers. On May 10, 2025, LIONS THROUGHOUT MICHIGAN and 
local community members are welcomed for the ANNUAL Bear Lake Camp “WORK BEE.” This event 
is a chance to prepare the camp for summer while exploring the facilities and connecting with 
others who share a passion for our mission. For those who haven’t visited or visited recently it’s an 
opportunity to see all the updates and improvements that have been made. I know several of you 
already advised me you plan on attending and assisting at this event.  There’s a job for everyone. It’s 
both indoor and outdoor tasks that need to be done around the camp. Painting, dusting, prepping 
the grounds and outdoor sports equipment, cleaning 10 cabins, clearing trails, sprucing up and 
organizing areas and spaces.  I’ve been told all jobs are categorized and printed on a card and laid 
out on tables for you to choose from and as each card is completed another can be selected. This 
is a one-day event with lunch provided one day event with lunch provided and Tracy is providing 
FREE LODGING Friday night for our District Members at Bear Lake Camp due to distance (Bring 
your own bedding).  Volunteers are encouraged to bring gloves, outdoor and garden tools (rakes, 
power trimmers, etc.) and plenty of energy. 
 
CLAY SHOOT—NEW EVENT in 2025. Bear Lake is excited to introduce a new clay shoot fundraiser 
on September 6, 2025, at the Fenton Sportsman Club. This event will be a fun way to engage 
supporters while raising funds for the camp. More details will be shared as the event approaches. 
 
DISTRICT 11-C2 FUNDRAISER Will take place on April 4, 2025. Tickets are just $15 and will take 
place at the Grand Ledge Masonic Temple.  It will be an evening with bingo, raffles, silent auctions 
and presentations about Bear Lake Camp’s impact and successes from 2024 and learning about 
plans for the camp’s upcoming summer season. 
 
WILD GAME DINNER April 12, 2025 (buffalo and wild boar) Metamora Golf and Country Club. 
& GOLF OUTING June 9, 2025 at the Metamora Golf and Country Club. Includes 18 holes of golf, 
course contest and a buffet style awards dinner. All funds raised benefiting Bear Lake Camp’s 
mission. 
 
JIMMY JOHNS FIELD BASEBALL FUNDRAISER- JULY Date TBA   A fun way to support the camp while 
enjoying an evening of baseball, great company and fundraising opportunities.  More details to 
follow as soon as the date is confirmed.   
 
BEAR LAKE ULTRA MARATHON October 4, 2025. This endurance race is one of their biggest 
fundraisers, bringing runners from all over to challenge themselves while raising money for the 
camp.  Last year they had 114 participants and raised nearly $10,000. It’s a 24-hour race for the 
serious competitor but can be much less time for the average person. You can run, jog, walk, skip or 
sleepwalk. You can take as long a break as you need or opt out at any time. Many clubs and 
individuals become mile sponsors for someone they know, donating for a person just showing up or 
some people just volunteer in the many break stations along the way. 
 
All the above events and “more to be announced” for this year help support the programs and 
facilities that make Bear Lake Camp special. More information to follow on all events in future 
District 11E1 Newsletters. So please keep reading and encourage Club Presidents to share our 
District 11E1 Newsletter with their membership when they receive by email. 
 
For those members who haven’t visited the camp or visited recently. I encourage you to contact 
Tracy Tribley (Facility Director) if you’re in the Lapeer area and come out and see the impact of your 



support. Walk the grounds, meet the staff and witness first-hand the impact you have on these kids’ 
lives. 
 
In closing I want to emphasize the overwhelming interest from kids who want to attend this camp 
which speaks volumes of the quality of the programs offered. Two years ago Bear Lake Summer 
Camp hosted 785 Kids over 8 weeks. Last year they hosted almost 1100 kids over 8 weeks.  THIS 
YEAR SUMMER CAMP WILL BE EXPANDED TO A PROJECTED ATTENDANCE OF 1500 KIDS OVER 11 
WEEKS. 
 

Zone Meetings 
 

 
 

The third meeting of the 2024-2025 District 11-E1 Region 3 Zone 1 will be Thursday, March 6 
at the Winter Inn, 100 N Lafayette St., Greenville at 6:00 pm. Thanks to the Greenville Lions 
Club for volunteering to host the third meeting. I would also like to thank the Central Montcalm 
Lions Club for hosting our second Zone Meeting on November 7 at the American Legion in 
Stanton. 

The meeting is open to all Lions members in your clubs. Those clubs within Region 3 Zone 1 
include Carson City, Central Montcalm, Crystal, Edmore and Greenville. You may order 
your dinner off the menu; all meal expenses are your own. In addition, other Lions Clubs are 
also welcome to join us too. 

 
Please notify me via email or call me at (812) 325-3130 to let me know how many members 
from your club plan to attend. 

JeP Schafer, District 11-E1 Region 3 Zone 1 Chairperson, 812-325-3130, 
jeP.schafer1@comcast.net 

  



 



 



 
 

District Global Service Team (GST) Coordinator 
Ann Roeseler 

 

#LUVSight 

Lions in the United States were asked to do as many vision screenings as possible during the week 
of January 12-18 to show the world that we are actively serving in our communities. We were asked 
to enter these on the LCI Portal with the name “#LUVSight” to make the reports easy to find. Our 
district was able to hold three vision screenings during that week. Thank you to Midland Lions, 
Stanwood Lions, and Coleman Lions for participating! Together they screened 242 children with 11 
referrals! 

Supporting Kids with Cancer 

During the District Convention on Saturday, April 26, we will learn about a new camp for children 
with cancer and their family, Golden Key Camp in Gladwin, MI. Harrison Lions Club wrote a grant to 
help restore buildings in the camp and worked hard last summer to complete that project. Camp 
owner and director Lisa Kujawa will speak during one of the Forum sessions giving us an update on 
the camp.  

Our service project on Convention Saturday will be to assemble bags for Kids with Cancer when 
they arrive at Golden Key Camp. Can you or your club help provide something for the bags? If each 
club commits to bringing 5 or 10 of one of the suggested items, we will easily be able to give Lisa 30 
bags for kids! Please discuss this in your next meeting and let me know what you can help with. I 
already have clubs willing to provide backpacks and Beanie Babies! Other items that you can think 
of are welcome as well. Thank you in advance! 

Suggested items: 
 Lotion                                                                     
 Soft Socks 
 Soft Hats/Wraps/Kid’s Turban 
 Activity/Coloring book 
 Crayons/Markers 
 Stickers 
 Suckers 



GMT Report  

Al Roeseler 
Global Membership Chair 

 
As I reported previously LCI is presenting a series of three growth workshops for Lions in the US. It 
focuses on adding new clubs in each district. Since our district does not have an Extension Chair 
PCC, Jeff has picked up the slack and is working on developing the three-year plan suggested in the 
workshops. It has also presented materials that can be useful in helping clubs add new members. 
 
A very powerful tool is Lions Virtual powered by Chat GPT. You can find it at lionsvirtual.org. 
Registration is simple and is without cost. The program will help your club develop growth 
strategies, identify community resources, and determine a step-by-step process for success. I 
would urge every club to have someone explore the site to see if it can be of value to you.  
 
 
 

 
 

Have some club news to share of your own?  Want to showcase 
some of your club’s achievements? Send your club news and 

photos to District 11E1 Newsletter Editor, Paula Rigling, Arcadia 
Lions at District11E1Newsletter@gmail.com.  

 
Please send your articles by the 7th of each month. 

 

  





 

 



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 



 



 

 
 



 
 

Club Chronicles 
 
Cedar- Maple City 
 

 
 
 
Sandy Galla received her pin for serving 10 years as a Lion member.  District Governor Tom 
McNaughton presented the award.  
 
Central Montcalm 
 

 
The Central Montcalm Lions made up 50 gift bags for the holidays and delivered them to 
folks in the area that were either alone or may have lost a loved one recently.   The highlight 
of these bags each year are the homemade Christmas cards that the local fourth graders 
make for us to add to the bags. 



 
 
We were also happy to have District Governor Tom MacNaughton at our December 
meeting. DG Tom was able to present Larry Beardslee with his 20-year anniversary pin and 
Richard Langin with his 35-year anniversary pin.  We appreciate the District Governor’s 
efforts in coming to the meeting as the roads were poor at best. 
 
 
Greenville 

 

 
 
Thanks to King Lion Ed Milam & Lions Dan Eagles for helping to deliver sleds, hats & mittens 
to each to the Elementary schools in The Greenville Public Schools. The sleds, hats & 
mittens were donated by the Greenville Lions Club. 



Luther 
 
Jig on down to the Luther Lions Club on Saturday, March 15th, for our ST. PATRICK'S DAY 
DINNER AND ENTERTAINMENT night. Doors open at 5pm with the coffee on! Dinner served 
at approximately 5:45 pm and Entertainment by the Northern Lights Dance Academy Irish 
Dancers will begin at 6:30pm. FREE Irish Dance Lesson offered after it’s done. COST is: 
$15.00. This includes coffee, punch, and Irish Dinner with the fixings, Dessert and 
Entertainment. Hope the Irish winds blow you over to the Luther Lions Club that night. 
 
April 6 is our All You Can Eat Breakfast served from 8:30am-11:00am. Cost is just $10 for 
adults and $5.00 for children 6-12 yrs. old and under 6 are FREE!   
 
Our yearly Spring Craft Show will be on April 12th from 10:00am-4pm. A bake sale will also 
be held during the Craft Show. Get those early Spring and Mother's Day gifts now!  
 
Upcoming events include May 4th Breakfast served from 8:30-11:00am and our May 17th 
BINGO NIGHT. Doors open at 5:00pm with Early Bird Specials at 5:30pm and Regular Bingo 
begins at 6:00pm. Food will be available for purchase that night. 
 
Midland  
 

 
 
Last month, Trailside Senior Center held their Christmas dinner at which the Midland Lions 
assisted and supported financially. Lions served and helped with prizes. Everyone had a 
great time. 
 
  



Thank you to all our Midland Lion bell ringers for standing out in the windy, cold weather 
this year for Salvation Army. We raised $803.96 for both days. 
 

  

                                                  

 


